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Important Dates
• Monday, Oct. 7 - Mad Science
• Monday, Oct. 7 - PTO Meeting 6 pm in 

the Library
• Wednesday, Oct. 9 - PTO Dine and 

Donate at Qdoba 4-8 pm
• Wednesday, Oct. 9 - School Photo 

makeup/retake day
• Thursday, Oct. 10 - Character Kids
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• Friday, Oct. 18 - Trunk or Treat see flyer 
in PTO section for Details!


Principal's Message
October is here! It may not feel like Fall, but the 
leaves are turning colors, so make sure you get 
outside this weekend.

Today was the culmination of 2024 Creek Crawl: the 
Sliming of the Principal! However, we celebrated a 
long list of things; most importantly, we celebrated 
our incredible PTO, our custodial staff, and all of our 
volunteers! Without their support before, during, 
and after Creek Crawl, this event would not be 
possible. Creek Crawl is a great PC tradition, so a 
huge thanks to everyone who helped make it a 
success. And speaking of success, the PC 
Community raised over $46,000 this year. Students 
collected over 850 donations from 25 states and two 
countries. Those fundraising efforts will have a huge 
impact both inside and outside of our 
classrooms. Finally, today we celebrated our top 



classroom and grade-level fundraisers. Our students 
showed that hard work, commitment, and school 
pride will always pay off!

A quick shout-out to Patrick McPhetridge and Fran 
Marrari, PC’s two custodians. Wednesday October 2 
was National Custodians Day. Poplar Creek is a 
wonderful place for our students to learn and grow, 
and Pat and Fran work very hard to make that 
happen. They deserve to be celebrated every 
day. Thank you Pat and Fran!

Last week, you received a message regarding 
Parent-Teacher Conferences. Teachers have the 
options of scheduling a conference virtually (via 
Google Meet) or in-person. Thursday, October 17 
and Thursday, Oct. 24 are the two dates when 
instructional staff will be in the building. If you have 
a conference scheduled with your child’s teacher 
outside of these two designated conference dates 
teachers will not schedule you for an additional 
meeting time on those dates. Please check emails 
from, and communicate with, your child’s teacher for 
specific dates/times that they are available for your 
family’s conference.

Finally, please remember that on Monday, Oct. 7, the 
westbound lanes of Cleveland Avenue from South 



Calhoun Road to South Moorland Road will be closed 
until the end of November. The eastbound lane will 
remain open. Durham expects several Poplar Creek 
bus routes will be heavily impacted. Durham has 
already confirmed the “new” routes our buses will 
follow, so families should expect some delays with 
pick-up and drop-off times. Also, parent/guardian 
traffic will be impacted, so plan accordingly.  
Greenfield Ave and Calhoun Ave will have increased 
traffic. Here is a map to help you plan your route: 
Cleveland Ave. Detour


Absentee Picture day is scheduled for Oct 9  

If your child has not had a picture taken already, it 
will be taken then. Ordering information will be 
given out at the time of pictures.
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If a picture was already taken, but a retake is 
needed, please let your teacher know so your child 
can be sent for pictures.


Please return the original picture package to the 
photographer at the time of pictures.  


The same package will be ordered with the new 
image. New packages will not be received unless the 
original package is returned.


Please contact Customer Service with any questions 
262-780-2901 
or customerservice@schoolandsportpics.com


Here are some of today's Paw Winners!
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Our Next PTO Meeting is Monday, Oct. 7, at 6 
pm in the Library. Our 4th Grade Teachers will 
be attending and talking about how PTO has 
helped them in the past.

Childcare will be provided.


Creek Crawl!
We raised $46,000 this year thanks to all of 
you!

Prizes are still coming so if you haven't 
received yours yet please be patient.



The two classrooms that collected the most 
money are 1st grade Ferschl and 3rd grade 
Clark!



Because we reached our goal!  Mr. Gemignani 
& Mrs. Torosian got Slimed!



 

 





Friday, Oct. 18, is our 2nd annual PTO Trunk or Treat. The event will be 
6-7:30 p.m.

New this year-We are asking for candy donations- this can be dropped 
off in the office in October leading up to the event. Last year many 
Trunks ran out of candy and treats early, so we are hoping on having a 
back up stash available. 
 
Sign up to host a trunk: 
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/
10C084BA5A62EA4FFCE9-51605607-poplar
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Kindergarten participated in a Nursery Rhyme 
Olympics this week!

 



After School Activities

 





Lost and Found
Reply to this email if you spot something that 

belongs to your child.



Community Sports


 



 



Here is also the link to register: https://
leagues.bluesombrero.com/cityofnewberlin
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Community 
Announcements

Support Student Mental Health on World Mental 
Health Day!

The Education Foundation of New Berlin (EFNB), in 
partnership with the School District of New Berlin’s 
Mental Health Advisory Committee, is launching a 
special day of giving on Oct. 10, in honor of the 
WHO’s World Mental Health Day. Funds raised 
will go directly to the Drew Lietke Memorial 
Mental Health Care Fund at the EFNB, ensuring 
that all students in the district can access essential 
mental health care, regardless of financial barriers. 
Please consider making a donation here to help us 
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reach our $2,500 goal to provide support for student 
well-being. Together, we can ensure that every 
student in the SDNB has access to the mental health 
care they need to thrive academically and 
emotionally.

 

 







PC Coyotes Lead, Believe, Achieve!

 







Do you like us on fb? If not, you are 
missing out on candid photos and video 
clips of daily events and activities at PC. 


Be sure to check out our page and like it 
so you don't miss out!
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